

# Las Vegas Kit Kruisers Model Car Club

Volume 6

Issue 8

August 2010

#### **CONTENTS**

**EDITORS INSIGHT** 

THE PRESIDENT'S NEWS

**CLUB CHALLENGE** 

**PHOTOS** 

FOR SALE & WANTED ITEMS



This month was our Stalled Project club challenge, Our winner was Bob Testolin with this little jewel. Photo by: Rich & Tyler Cummings

#### **CLUB OFFICERS**

Rich Cummings / President /
Photo & Media Coord.
richcum73@yahoo.com
Phill Canepa / Vice President / Event
Coord.

phillipjcanepa@aol.com
Jeff Skillman / Secretary
JEFFSKIL@aol.com
Ann Canepa / Treasurer / Editor
kruiserlv@aol.com
Gary Peters / Sgt. at Arms
vrithai@yahoo.com

## Editor's Insight

Our first meeting with our new President went really well. Way to go Rich. Our next meeting is on August 17th, still at the Library at the usual time. This months theme is worst engineered kits. This should be a fun as well as educational meeting.

I would like to thank Tyler for assisting his dad with the Photo's of the meeting. It's hard to tell who's is who's, nice job Tyler.

I would like to welcome our newest member Teri Woods. We are glad to have you in our modeling family, Welcome.

It is so nice to have the web-site up and running. I hope everyone enjoys it. The new Newsletter should be posted during the first week of each month. The site address is www.LasVegasKitKruisers.weebly.com We would like your feedback on the site, you can let us know through the Contact Us page. We look forward to your comments and opinions.

Ann

#### THE PRESIDENT'S NEWS

Well, the July meeting was pretty well attended and fun I hope. I got my first one under my belt and set the bar. Not very high, but it's set. Congratulations go out to Bob Testolin for winning the stalled project challenge with his '31 Model A. We also welcomed a new member into the club. Barry Woods' wife Terri joined our merry little group. Welcome Terri! Ann announced at the meeting that our website is up and running. Please go check it out and let us know what you think.

I read in an article by Don Garlits tonight. At the end of it, he wrote, "It was one of my unsuccessful experiments. However, if you don't try new things, you will never get in front of the herd." I thought of how this might apply to models. Then I thought of all the weathering and diorama supplies around my bench. How about those plane and figure models? Don't I have plenty of parts to experiment with?

Now, I'm not in this hobby to win trophies and plaques. Someone once told me that if you need that trophy that bad, go to the shop and have it built. I have been interested in building some weathered models and dioramas for quite a while now. After I read this quote, I thought, people don't even have to see my unsuccessful experiments. So I guess it's time for me to go start experimenting. Let's see, which parts can I throw out first?

Mr. Da President

Rich Cummings

### 2010 CLUB CHALLENGE

Open to all scales. Models must be the work of the entrant, must be a new build, no team builds. Include material to help judges.

Mar. 16, 2010 - Any Foreign Manufactured Kit. No American Manufacturer. Any way any subject, any style. Winner - Brad Greenberg

July 20, 2010 - Stalled Project- 90 day build Must bring to the March meeting. Winner Bob Testolin

Nov.16, 2010 - Any Thing, Any Way, Any Style. This is a 60 day build, must be a new build. Please bring kit to the September meeting.

Winner

We would like to see at least one or two complete builds this year. Don't forget the winner receives a Gift Card.

**GOOD LUCK 2010!!** 

#### **PHOTOS**

Here are some photos from our July meeting. Photo's by Rich & Tyler Cummings



Mike McCullough brought in this nicely done Corvair. This is a resin body model, which was one of the entries for the club challenge for the July meeting.

This little beauty although not completed started out as a club challenge for the Competition project and ended up moving to stalled projects for the next challenge, we are hopeful it will be complete for the Nov. challenge, Good Luck - John





Jeff Skillman brought in this Beautiful scratch built 1934 Roadster. As always it is one of the many fabulous models he has built. Great work Jeff!

This 1/43 scale Heller Citron 11 c-v was built by Frank Canepa /CEO. This was a fabulous model and was very well done. Nice work Boss.



# FOR SALE AND PARTS NEEDED

Wanted: Tamiya Alfa Romeo Giulia GTA kit.

If you have this item contact James Cozart @ lvz2881@yahoo.com or (702) 372-5692

For Sale: Models, models & more models. Liquidating personal stock, all scales, good prices, great selection and rare kits, for more info contact Frank Canepa at kruiserlv@aol.com